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PM VAR 
Imperial Solid Waste Site Final Closure Project 

MND/SCH#2020089003 
Ms. Diana Robinson  
Planner III 
Imperial County Planning and Development Services Department 
801 Main Street 
El Centro, CA 92243 
 
Dear Ms. Robinson, 
 
Thank you for including the California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) in 
the environmental review process for the Imperial Solid Waste Site Final Closure 
Project for the Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND) (SCH# 2020089003) 
located near State Route 98 (SR-98). The mission of Caltrans is to provide a safe, 
sustainable, integrated and efficient transportation system to enhance 
California’s economy and livability. The Local Development-Intergovernmental 
Review (LD-IGR) Program reviews land use projects and plans to ensure 
consistency with Caltrans’ mission and state planning priorities.   
 
Caltrans has the following comments: 
 
1. Based on the information provided on the traffic analysis study, we have 

determined that the proposed project will not have significant impacts to 
Caltrans facilities.   

 
2. We recommend the installation of two, W8-6, “Truck Crossing” signs on SR-98.  

The signs should be placed in the westbound and eastbound directions, 500 
feet before the intersection point of SR-98 and the Private Road (Coyote 
Number 2 Road) near the Coyote II Borrow Site (see photo exhibit below).   
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If you have any questions, please contact Charlie Lecourtois, of the Caltrans 
Development Review Branch, at (619) 736-6541 or by e-mail sent to 
Charlie.Lecourtois@dot.ca.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
  electronically signed by 
 
MAURICE EATON, Branch Chief 
Local Development and Intergovernmental Review  
 
 


